
Freedom of information request NCC-031050-18 
 
Thank you for your recent freedom of information request for ease Nottinghamshire County Council 
have provided our response alongside each point raised as follows: 
 

1. Have members of the public written to your local authority to complain about pavement parking? 
(yes/no) Yes 

2. In the last two years have reports been brought forward to the council on making pavement 
parking an offence in certain areas? (yes/no) No 

3. In the last two years has your local authority used Traffic Regulation Order(s) to control 
pavement parking? (yes/no)  No 

 
4. If the answer to question 3 is ‘yes’: N/A 
5. What type of TROs are being used? (number of experimental, temporary or permanent TROs) 
6. Do the TROs apply to a street(s) or a wider area (e.g. a ward)? (number of streets and/or 

number of areas)   
7. Do the TROs permit parking on the footways in marked bays? (yes/no) 
8. How much has it cost to install signs for the purpose of indicating that footway parking is not 

permitted? (for one or more TROs) 
9. Have you instructed Civil Enforcement Officers to issue tickets for pavement parking (PCN code 

62)? (yes/no) 
 
I trust the above information is of assistance to you. 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, Complaints and 
Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk. 
 
With kind regards 
 
Lorraine Hayes 
Complaints Information & Mediation Officer 
Complaints & Information Team 
Resources Department 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
West Bridgford 
Nottingham 
NG2 7QP 
0115 97 72788 
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